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Public Works Budget Reduction Clarification Act) 

 

House Appropriations Committee 
January 20, 2021 

 

Submitted by Stacey Jefferson and Julia Gross, Co-Chairs 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) supports House Bill 133 because it will help the 

Board of Public Works (BPW) make better-informed decisions about funding for essential 

state services. In order for Maryland’s leaders to make the best possible decisions, they 

need to understand how those actions will affect Marylanders’ lives.  

Under existing state law, the BPW is only required to provide very minimal public notice 

before voting on reductions of up to 25 percent in already approved state fund. If the 

Board was to propose cuts that would take away much needed supports from people 

already struggling to make ends meet, MAP and its members would want the opportunity 

to explain to BPW members how those cuts would affect Maryland families.  

Without adequate public notice, it is challenging for organizations like MAP to even 

evaluate the impacts of cuts the BPW is considering. A 10-day notification period provides 

a reasonable amount of time for individuals and organizations to review proposed cuts to 

services and understand how they will affect people living in poverty. 

Passing HB 133 would benefit everyone by providing BPW members more information 

about the effects of budget cuts prior to voting, allowing state leaders to avoid unintended 

negative consequences for the hard-working Maryland families whose economic security 

may depend on budget decisions. 

Further, the bill also makes some important clarifications that maintain the reasonable 

limits on the BPW’s ability to make budget reductions. Ensuring that the Board can only 

cut up to 25 percent from one line item for an entire fiscal year protects public services 

from being eliminated completely without adequate legislative review.    

MAP appreciates your consideration and urges a favorable report of HB 133.   

 
*** 

 
Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) is a coalition of service providers, faith communities, 
and advocacy organizations advancing statewide public policies and programs necessary 
to alleviate the burdens faced by Marylanders living in or near poverty, and to address the 
underlying systemic causes of poverty. 
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